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Portsmouth Darts Academy 
Being a Student Member 

At Portsmouth Darts Academy we want you to enjoy your sessions as you practice and 
improve your darts game.  

To enable this, there are a few things we’d like you to know; 

• It’s important to follow our Code of Conduct at all times 
• You are encouraged to follow the Dart Etiquette we’ve provided 
• If you ever have any concerns, or complaints, you should feel comfortable to 

approach any PDA coach 
• You can do this during a session, or after a session has finished 
• If you feel that someone is behaving inappropriately towards you, we would 

encourage you to do one or more of the following; 
o Tell a friend 
o Tell a coach 
o Tell an adult you feel you can trust 
o Write your concern down. Leave it in the Academy welcome area (where 

Laura registers you at the beginning of each session) 
o Tell your parent or guardian 
o Visit our website at portsmouthdartsacademy.co.uk and fill in the Feedback 

& Complaints form.  
• Remember that the purpose of the JDC challenge routine is for you to improve YOUR 

game. It is not a competition against other Academy members 
• Support other academy members – be positive about their games, help them when 

they need it, stick together 
• Be inclusive when new members join. Introduce yourself, and include them in your 

groups and games 
• Fully participate, try your hardest and listen to your coaches 
• Understand that occasionally you’ll be off your game, which could be for any reason. 

Recognise that this happens, understand it’s not a bad thing, and resolve to try again 


